
Resident Questions for Housing Area Panel 
Reference Number: W2.4          

Department  Environment 

Date question raised  20.10.2022 

Week of Area Panel  12.12.22 

Area in city  West 

Star rating applied by residents  2 

Deadline for officer response  Wednesday 16th November 2022 

Name of officer responding  Tomas Szalma 

Officer job title  
Lead Operations Manager, City Environment 
(Cityclean & Cityparks) 

Resident Question  
Title of 
Question 

Replacement of bin: Bellingham Crescent 

Issue: 

A dual rubbish/dog waste bin at the bottom of Bellingham Crescent 
was temporarily removed over a year ago. It has still not been 
replaced. This has been reported to CityClean on numerous 
occasions. 

Background:  

Action 
requested 
by 
residents: 

CityClean to  
a) replace the bin and  
b) explain why complaints are not responded to. 
 

Officer Response  
Officer 
contact 
details: 

Tomas.Szalma@brighton.hove.gov.uk 

 

Officer 
Response: 

The bin at the bottom of Bellingham Crescent has been 

repositioned approximately 30 metres east along the Old 

Shoreham Road. 

 

It was originally placed behind a railing and close to the busy traffic 

light junction. 

 

Stopping the vehicle at this location to empty the bin presented a 

safety risk to staff and other road users.  

 

The bin has been repositioned in a safer position for emptying. 

 

Action:  No action required. 
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Start date: 
N/A 
 

End date: 
N/A 
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